
Meet Trigg Ellsworth. 
He’s an energetic 5 year-
old, who was born with a 
cleft lip and palate and 
is a patient at the Barrow 
Cleft and Craniofacial 
Center. Some days are 
what his mom, Jenny, 
calls “Disneyland days.” 
Others are full of long 
doctor’s appointments—
speech therapy, ortho-
dontics, psychology, and 
plastic surgery; talks of 
braces and bone graph-
ing surgery. Even when 
it seems like more than 
what any human can 
handle, Jenny says the 
cleft team at Barrow al-
ways walks them through 
the process and are their 
family’s saving grace.
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